To all students and faculty members of KIC

Dear all

From August 2, the third-time pre-emergency measure to prevent the spread of COVID19
will be applied to Hyogo Prefecture. KIC's response to this will be as follows.

The number of new infections is increasing at a faster pace than the spread of the fourth wave

of infection, and we cannot be too sure how the infection will spread again in the fifth wave.

We need to be extremely cautious as the summer vacation is expected to bring an increase in

the number of visitors. All students and faculty members are requested to take further

thorough measures to prevent the infection.

{>Period of application of this measure

For the time being, until the following announcement is made.

1. Lectures

(D In principle, lectures will continue to be conducted online.

The real classes only, no online classes (Spring Term 2)

2245 Advanced Software Developments, Prof. Wannous, Tuesday 1, 2 periods

(2) Please follow any other instructions given by your advisor or the instructor.

2. Use of Facilities

(1) Facilities are available for use from 9:00 to 17:00, Monday through Saturday.

*Please do not use the facilities for unnecessary and unurgent purposes, as they are mainly
used for classes that require real attendance and for "activities necessary for research." If you
wish to use the facilities for any other reason, please contact the office.

(2) Library use (borrowing and returning books) will resume. Please avoid close proximity.
(3) Procedures such as certificate application and issuance will be handled during the above
hours.

(4) Please continue to fill in your name and take your temperature when you come to the
school.

(5) When using the facilities, please make sure there is adequate ventilation. Also, please take

responsibility for locking the windows and other doors when you leave the building.

3. About various activities

(1) In principle, activities outside the prefecture will not be conducted.

However, when carrying out activities that have already been planned, please make sure that
they are not carried out in an area of the emergency measure zone, an area of pre-emergency

measure zone (prefecture) designated by the governor, or an area where the prefecture, etc.,



is implementing its own measures with action restrictions, and that they can be carried out
with sufficient confirmation of the host, the number of participants, and the method of
transportation.

(2) When carrying out activities within the prefecture, please note the following points.
When carrying out the activities that includes the accommodation such as training camps,
please use facilities where infection prevention measures are confirmed, and make sure to

thoroughly take the infection prevention measures while eating and drinking.

4. About daily activities
Students, faculty, and staff are requested to pay attention to the following points to prevent
the spread of infection.

- Refrain from traveling to and from areas where the infection has spread.

+ Do not drink alcohol in restaurants, on the streets, or in parks that do not meet the
requirements.

- Avoid eating and drinking together, including drinking at home.

- Refrain from using facilities that do not have infection prevention measures in place.

- When talking, use a mask to prevent droplets from spreading
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